LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, APRIL 11, 2023
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier were in attendance along with Roadmaster Darryl King, Secretary Janice Hearne and Treasurer Alison Emmons.  The BOS I Meeting began at 7:30 PM.  Charlie Rodgers, Diane Henryson, Rich Henryson and Judah Kocher, Assistant Fire Chief of the Cochranville Fire Company, were in the audience.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Diane Henryson informed the Board that Main Line Today published a wonderful article on Bruce Miller.  She will supply a copy to the Township.  Judah Kocher from the Cochranville Fire Company (CFC) was recognized and thanked the BOS for their donation of ARP Funds which went toward the purchase of a new compressor and a hydraulic tool.  These items will make a big difference as the CFC administers to our area residents.
BOS I MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 14, 2023:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the February 14, 2023 Minutes as submitted.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Gene Wier abstained as he was not present at the February meeting.
BOS I MINUTES OF MARCH 14, 2023:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the March 14, 2023 Minutes as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Richard Brown abstained as he was not present at this meeting.
TREASURER’S  REPORT – MARCH, 2023:  Treasurer Emmons noted the prediction for next year’s EIT is estimated to increase by 17%.  In addition the 2022 Audit is complete, the DCD Report has been completed as is the Liquid Fuels Audit for 2020, 2021 and 2022.  A copy of the 2022 Audit and Financial Report was distributed to the BOS.  It was noted there is approximately $750,000 in Liquid Fuels.  The funds moved to PLIGiT are earning 5% as compared to .04% from the Bank.
2023 PURTA REPORT:  This report has been files.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – MARCH, 2023:   Bill Beers previously submitted his Report and Lou Simone read excerpts from the Report as follows:  There were five (5) Building Permits issued with three (3) permits pending. There were three (3) Demolition permits and five (5) exempt Storm Water Permits issued.  Total permit fees collected were $5,678.00.  Five (5) Use and Occupancy permits were issued with three (3) regular U&O’s issued and two (2) resale U&O’s issued.  A total of eight (8) various construction inspections were conducted.  Mr. Beers attended and obtained BCO Re-certification in March, 2023.  The 
Fernwood Bridge supplemental information for the proposed bridge replacement was submitted and turned down due to the cost ($390,000).  Currently PEMA is only allowing $75,000 for repairs.  The next Zoom call is scheduled for 04-12-2023. 
B. ROADMASTER:  Darryl King submitted a synopsis of the proposed road repairs for 2023.  The various repair areas pros and cons were discussed.  Richard Brown summed up the discussion by saying it is a good time to do the repairs as proposed.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to authorize the Roadmaster, Darryl King, to make the repairs as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  Rich Henryson explained the issues on Faggs Manor Road near his residence and various procedures were considered to repair the problems.  Darryl King and Rich Henryson will re-evaluate and consider repairs in this area.  Mr. King noted the Kabota could be used to clean ditches on Faggs Manor Road as well as other area ditches.  In addition Mr. King advised that a quick hitch had been installed and the BOS thanked him for his hard work.  
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Chuck Freese had previously emailed a request from the Octorara Little League for funds from the ARP Funds to pay for an AED at a cost of $1,407.55.  Mr. Freese emailed the quote from Bound Tree.  The BOS considered the request and reviewed the quote.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve $1,407.55 from the ARP Funds to purchase one (1) AED with adult and pediatric pads for the Octorara Little League.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.  Alison Emmons will obtain the particulars regarding the name on the check and mailing address.  Lou Simone will formally present the check for the AED to the Octorara Little League on Saturday.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in March and the April Meeting will be cancelled.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in March nor will it meet in April.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met on Tuesday, March 28, 2023 with Minutes submitted by Diane Henryson.  Lou Simone read the Minutes to the audience.  The Committee is looking into ideas for LDT participation in the 2026  250th Celebration; Steve McHenry is doing a deed search on the Marvin King property; Diane Henryson and Jan McHenry are organizing the HC files; and the HC Committee continue to explore facts regarding various other properties in the Township.  The next HC meeting will take place on Tuesday, April 25th at 7:00 PM.  
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website as necessary.  He has added information in the MS4 area of the website; added recycling and Broadband information; posted an Eastern Shore Natural Gas warning regarding possible noise and large vehicle traffic on Rt. 926 due to maintenance; and posted an announcement seeking someone to scan documents into DocSTAR and train as an assistant to the Township Secretary. 
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS:  Gene Wier noted the Committee is moving along, but had nothing in particular to discuss at this time.
B. ROUTE 796 CROSSWALK UPDATE:  Richard Brown noted there was no movement at this time, but he continues to seek input and answers.  When the Roadmaster asked about just painting the lines, Dr. Brown responded this is not possible due to liability issues.
C. ROUTE 41 AND ROUTE 926 ROUNDABOUT CONFIGURATION UPDATE:  The Township has received the fully executed Roundabout Maintenance Agreement from Steve Fellin of PennDOT. 
D. SCCEMS MARCH REPORT:  Lou Simone announced Christiana Care’s (formerly Jennersville Hospital) new facility should open in late 2024 and will include a 10-bed emergency room and a 10-bed short stay/overnight unit along with inpatient and outpatient imaging and lab services.  In addition on March 17th there was a full scale active threat exercise conducted for the Avon Grove School District.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. 2023 COCHRANVILLE LAWN SERVICE CONTRACT:  The contract for 2023 is $230.00 per mowing from April through mid-November.  Alison Emmons interjected this is $10.00 higher per mowing than last year.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the 2023 Cochranville Lawn Service contract as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
B. ORDINANCE #_______ STORMWATER ORDINANCE (Revised):  This item was tabled as the Ordinance is not ready for advertising, a Hearing, discussion and probable approval.
C. MS4 / ARRO LETTER RE: INSPECTIONS OF TOWNSHIP SWM FACILITIES:  Previous to this meeting the BOS had received a copy of the proposed ARRO periodic inspection letter, dated 03-23-2023, which will be sent to appropriate residents.  The BOS questioned the alignment of the paragraphs.  Lou Simone will advise ARRO’s Amanda Fetterman of the changes.  Richard Brown introduced discussion regarding the new revised Ordinance and that it needs “teeth” to enforce it.  At present there is no fine schedule for non-compliance.  Dr. Brown suggested contacting ARRO or PSATS to see if there is a model fine structure for MS4 already in place within Chester County.  Alison Emmons suggested posting a question on the PSATS Discussion Group.
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION – NEW DALEVILLE NO PARKING ENFORCEMENT:  Lou Simone shared a ND issue brought to him by the ND HOA regarding vehicles parking the wrong way and not parking within the lined spaces.  The issue of enforcement was discussed.  Lou Simone suggested perhaps the ND HOA should appoint a Task Force to 

study the problem and come up with a solution since this is an HOA
problem and they should be prepared to solve it.
D. EASTERN SHORE NATURAL GAS (ESNG) – MAINTENANCE AND NOISE NOTICE:  During April and May, 2023 ESNG will be performing compressor station equipment replacement and testing at the Daleville Compressor Station on Rt. 926.  Nearby residents may experience loud hissing, rushing or whistling sounds and/or detect the ordorant associated with natural gas.  It is likely there will be large equipment entering or exiting the property as well.  Some residents have received notices from ESNG and Gene Wier has placed a notice on Facebook.
E. PERSONNEL – LDT SEEKING DocSTAR DATA ENTRY CLERK / ASSISTANT SECRETARY:  Alison Emmons and Janice Hearne created a description of the duties for this position.  Alison Emmons noted it is too long and may scare away applicants.  She suggested it be shortened and posted to our website and/or Facebook.  Gene Wier agreed to post the ad.  Lou Simone added once the ad is posted and replies are received, interview appointments should be set up and the Township move forward with the hiring process.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, April 19, 2023 at 5:30 PM.  CANCELLED
C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, April 24, 2023 at 7:30 PM.  Likely to be CANCELLED
D. 2023 PSATS CONFERENCE:  April 23 – April 26, 2023, Hershey, PA.  Alison Emmons will attend.
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, April 25, 2023 at 7:00 PM
PAY BILLS:
 Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board, Lou Simone made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  The Meeting adjourned at 8:11 PM.                                              
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne

Administrative Secretary
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